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Application: 2018/5814/P & 2018/6044/L
Site: The Shaftesbury Theatre, 210 Shaftesbury Avenue, London, WC2H 8DP

Proposal: Installation of external structural steel supports and screens to rooftop of theatre
building (Class D2); and

Installation of external structural steel supports and screens to rooftop of Gll listed theatre
building.

Remit:

The Theatres Trust is the national advisory public body for theatres. We were established
through the Theatres Trust Act 1976 'to promote the better protection of theatres' and provide
statutory planning advice on theatre buildings and theatre use in England through The Town
and Country Planning (Development Management Procedure) (England) Order 2015, requiring
the Trust to be consulted by local authorities on planning applications which include
'development involving any land on which there is a theatre'.

Comment:
Thank you for consulting the Trust regarding this application and Listed Building Consent at the
Shaftesbury Theatre.

We have no objections to this proposal, which will help support the implementation and ongoing
protection and maintenance of the theatre’s new and more efficient ventilation/conditioning and
replacement roof coverings already permitted. Screening will help maintain the amenity of
surrounding properties.

The proposal has negligible visual impact when viewed from street level, being only just visible
from the south-west. It will be visible from higher levels of neighbouring buildings, although
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there is existing servicing and equipment already in place.
We therefore recommend the granting of planning permission and listed building consent.
Please contact us should you wish to discuss this representation further.

Yours sincerely,

Tom Clarke MRTPI
National Planning Adviser



